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REGIONAL HEALTH FORUM - DUBLIN MID LEINSTER 

 
FORUM RÉIGIÚNACH SLÁINTE - BAILE ÁTHA CLIATH – LAR LAIGHEAN 

 
MINUTES OF DML REGIONAL HEALTH FORUM HELD ON 

 
TUESDAY, 21ST JUNE 2022 AT 2:00PM 

 
 HYBRID/BOARDROOM, HSE AREA OFFICE , TULLAMORE, CO. OFFALY 

 
 
 
Members Present 
 

  

Cllr Anna Grainger 
Cllr Eddie Fitzpatrick  
Cllr Pauric Brady            
 

Cllr Joe Behan 
Cllr Patsy Glennon 
Cllr Sean O Brien  
 

Cllr PJ Reilly 
Cllr Justine Moylan 

   
Attended Virtually 
 

  

Cllr Aoife Flynn Kennedy 
Cllr Anne Feeney 
Cllr Carrie Smyth 
Cllr Charlie O Connor 
Cllr David Quinn 
Cllr Derren Ó Brádaigh 
Cllr Dermot Lacey 
        
 

Cllr Hazel Smyth 
Cllr Mark Leigh       
Cllr Mary Freehill 
Cllr Teresa Costello 
Cllr Tom Farrell 
Cllr Thomasina Connell 
Cllr Vanessa Liston    
 

Cllr Vincent Jackson 
 

 
Apologies 
 
 Joseph Ruane, Cllr Deidre O’ Donovan , Cllr Maura Devine, Cllr Peggy O Dwyer 
Cllr Anne Breen, Cllr Padraig Flemming 
 
            
Not in Attendance 
 
Cllr Deidre Conroy 
Cllr Criona Ni Dhalaigh 
Cllr David McManus 
Cllr Frankie Keena 
Cllr Patsy Glennon 
Cllr Peter Hamiliton 
Cllr Tony McCormack   
Cllr Una Power      

Cllr Paul Ross 
Cllr Pascal McEvoy 
Cllr Teresa Costello 
Cllr Gerry O Neill 
Cllr Jim Gildea  
Cllr Kenneth Egan 
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Officials Present 
 
Mr Des O Flynn, Chief Officer for CHO8, Midlands Louth Meath CHO8 
Ms Martina Queally, Chief Officer, Community Healthcare East, Dublin South, East Dun 
Laoghaire & Wicklow CHO6 
Mr Robert Kelly, Children’s Health Ireland, The National Children’s Hospital Group. 
Mary O’Kelly, Interim Chief Officer, Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow Community 
Healthcare, CHO7 
Mr Gearoid Rennick Ireland East Hospital Group 
Mr James Conway Dublin Midlands Hospital Group 
 
 
 
1. Adoption of minutes of meeting held on Tuesday, 17th May 2022 

Minutes of the Regional Health Forum’s meeting held on the 17th May 2022 were 
adopted. 
 

2. Health Service Updates 

HSE Service Executive Updates were circulated and noted by members which included 
updates from: 
 

• 150 defibrillators given to HSE National Ambulance Service staff who volunteer as Community 
First Responders when off duty 
 

• HSE Publishes New Report on Lifesaving Naloxone Administration by Irish Addiction 
& Homeless Service Providers 

 
• HSE National Safeguarding Office Report 2021 published ahead of World Elder Abuse 

Awareness Day 
 

• HSE Launch Practical Resources for Parents and Those Working With Young Children 
Ahead of Infant Mental Health Awareness Week. 
 

• HSE National Cancer Control Programme (NCCP) and Healthy Ireland SunSmart 
campaign launch 
 

• Confidential Recipient Annual Report 2021 Published 
 
 

 3.     Presentation by Sandra Broderick - Older People Services including the Single   
         Assessment Tool (InterRAI) and allocation of home care hours and packages.                                                    

 
  Cllr Reilly thanked Sandra Broderick for presentation on the Older people Services  
  including the Single Assessment Tool (InterRAI) and allocation of home care hours and   
  opened the floor for questions and discussions.  Cllr Eddie Fitzpatrick, Cllr Mary Freeman   
  each asked questions and they were answered accordingly.   
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4. Motions: 
 

Motions submitted by Cllr Vanessa Liston, Cllr Charlie O’Connor, and Cllr Mary Freehill 
were discussed and put to the floor. A further update and clarification to Cllr Mary Freeman 
Motion from HSE was required. Cllr Mary Freehill was requesting to put forward an 
emergency motion and she was advised to submit it in writing to the forum’s next meeting 
for consideration. 
 
 

5. Questions: 
 

Responses to questions submitted were circulated to members, and an outstanding 
response to questions. No 1 submitted by Cllr Vanessa Liston is being followed up 
through HSE Climate Action/Sustainability 
 
 
 

6. Chairperson’s Correspondence 
 

Cllr Reilly advised that a letter been issued to Minister Stephen Donnelly regarding the future of 
our Health Forum and this was circulated to all members. 

 
8. AOB: 
 

Cllr Hazel Smyth requested an up-date on St. Lomans Campus in Mullingar.  It was 
agreed that Joseph Ruane would follow up with a response on his return. 
 
It was agreed amongst Forum Member’s that July’s AGM would be held as a full Face to 
Face Meeting.  
 
HOPC Office e-mailed the council office in the area enquiring of availability to host the 
forum and the response was, there is no availability.  
 

 
9. Date and time of next meeting 

• The next meeting of the DML Health Forum AGM will take place, on Tuesday, 19th 
July 2022 

 

 
Signed:  __________________________________ 

Cllr PJ Reilly 
Chairperson 

 


